A CHRISTMAS FURY

Monday, Feb 27-2017

Dear Residents and Business Owners of Thorburn Rd, Bennetts Rd, Kings Hill Rd, and area:

We are excited to inform you that the TV movie **Christmas Fury**, a spinoff to CBC's Hatching Matching and Dispatching, will be filming in your area. **Christmas Fury** will be aired as a Christmas special on CBC during the holiday season.

We plan to film inside the Rotary Sunshine Park on Sunday, March 5th.

Our crew will begin setting up technical vehicles in the Rotary Sunshine Park parking lot closest to Gull Pond on Thursday, March 2-2017.

Our cast and crew of approximately 60 people will begin setting up at 6am on Sunday, March 5th. We will film during daylight hours and then completely vacate the area by 10pm that night.

To facilitate filming, a small complement of technical vehicles will be parked along the southeast side of Bennetts Rd on Sunday, March 5th. Bennetts Road will still be able to accommodate two lanes of traffic. For safety purposes, we will have flaggers in place for the duration of the day.

We are aware of the inconvenience and imposition that our presence may cause to you. We would like to extend our appreciation and gratitude in advance for your support.

If you have any questions, please contact Location Manager, David Fisher at (709) 725-0021.

Sincerely.

Mary Sekton